News from your District Councillor & County Councillor Alastair Adams
Petrus edition - December 2016
Dear Residents, 

May I take this opportunity to wish you and your family a very Happy Christmas & a prosperous New Year.

I cannot believe another year has flown by, and what a year! 2016 will go down in the history books of one of seismic and global change. I am an optimist, and whatever the world throws at you, it is always worth looking for the positive angle. So here’s to the future, keep positive, and be happy, peaceful and prosperous in 2017!

Here is the local news:-

Bishampton Parish Council did buy their local pub, and re-furbished it and then rented it out to a tenant landlord. The Parish Clerk of Bishampton has offered to help Pebworth if it wanted to do a similar thing. 
O&S review on Planning Enforcement
A 77 page Review on WDC Planning Enforcement has been published listing 12 recommendations to give the residents of Wychavon a better service. A copy of the report can be found under “Scrutiny Reports” on http://www.wychavon.gov.uk/scrutiny-library
Highway issues:-

1. New white line marking have been painted on the roads in the village.
2. WCC Highways have installed a new pipe that links the road drain by School car park into the brook at the bottom of Rainbows field. Hopefully this solves the flooding issues here.
3. Front Street will be repaired and re-surfaced in March 2017
4. Pavement along Chapel Rd has been flagged up to Highways as needing repairs.
New Highway issues raised

1. County Council is looking to see if there is any more that can be done to reduce speeding in Middlesex – ie larger 30mph signs. White Entrance Gates can be installed but would need to be paid by the Parish Council.

2. I have asked PC Jamie Lee to carry out some more speed checks/enforcement in Middlesex

As always, if you have any issues on any Highways matters, please report it on the WCC website http://www.worcestershire.gov.uk/homepage/98/report_it  Also remember a photo of the Highways problem is as good as “a thousand words” so always take a photo where possible. 
Divisional Funds. 

Pebworth in Bloom has requested £1700 from the WCC divisional fund to re-furbished the telephone box to house the defibrillator  - grant request submitted
Satellite Broadband 

For residents who live outside Pebworth village boundary and are still suffering from poor Broadband, the County Council has launched a Satellite Broadband scheme (worth up to £400) which pays for the installation at your premises. See the web page below for more information;

http://www.superfastworcestershire.com/better-broadband-scheme
Rural Cinema

And finally, I am still trying to set up a committee to run a Rural Cinema for Pebworth. I do have some volunteers and I am looking to organise a first meeting very soon. So if you want to join this committee, please contact me. 

In the meantime, please put the following date in your diary,  Saturday 21st January 2017 at 7pm when I will be showing another film in the Pebworth village Hall with the help of the Pebworth Conservative Branch. The film has yet to be chosen but it will be a GREAT one; a film that is a hidden gem just like “The Fastest Indian” which everyone loved! 
If you want tickets, please contact me. It will be a fun way to start 2017; time to catch up with others in the village with food and drink available, and a film that will make you laugh and cry!
Your District & County Councillor, Alastair Adams can be contacted on adams.pebworth@gmail.com  or mobile 07725 979 277
